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A Message from Matron   
 

South Africa, and although it is always a real blessing to see my family, returning to England 
in the early summer is such a treat.  I am pleased to learn that whilst I have been away the 

 
 

Covid, but thankfully we only had a very few cases and nobody was seriously ill.  We are now 

 
 

Manor   extremely well.  We are very fortunate to have such skilled staff 
caring for your loved ones.  Please have a look at our photo board in    

like to announce that Dybien Martelino has been promoted to the role 
of Deputy Manager. 
 

We ask that you kindly complete it and return to us. Although 
they can be anonymous we prefer if you could put your name 
on the survey—
that need addressing.   
 

We are always trying to find ways to improve the lives of our 
residents and the nursing home in general.   
 

We also ask you to please tell us what we are doing well as       

planning and decision making. 



 

 
 

garden, making fluffy woollen chicks and those who wished to, were able to watch church      
services on the television. All the residents received a chocolate Easter egg.  
 

the incubator.  Some chicks retuned to the company from whom we loaned the incubator, but 
some have been given a home by Andrew our maintenance man who keeps chickens at home. 

Research  
In a few week’ -
including Covid-

to the healthcare staff / team. 



 

 
 

 

Birthdays  

Birthdays are always a reason to celebrate and three residents have reached their 100th  
birthday this year.  We are very privileged to have been able to share their special day with  
these lovely ladies and we wish them all good health and happiness.. 
 

Adelaide Furnivall                                                            Margaret Backhouse                                                   

  

 

 

 

Lucy Neal 

Lucy is has lived at Kineton Manor for longer than any other resident.  She has been a part of 
our family for 17 years.   

 



 
Residents’ Clothes 
Our “ ” system seems to be working well, but please 
remember that if new clothes are brought in for your loved one, 
can you kindly hand them in to the laundry for labelling. 
 

If you are unsure on sizing, please talk to the Nurse in Charge if you have any queries or wish 

please bring them in personally and ask for them to be tried on with the assistance of one of 
our carers?  If they prove to be unsuitable they can then be returned by yourselves. 
 

For those residents who have been with us  a while could we kindly ask if you could “sort 
through” 

 
 

For the summer can you please provide a sun hat for those residents who are able to enjoy the 

appreciated.  
  

ill-  
 

 

Toiletries  
We kindly ask that you keep an eye on the stock of  toiletries.  Please don’t  
forget disposable razors and either toothpaste and tooth brushes or denture 
tabs.  Shower gel or body wash should preferably be one that is suitable for 

please telephone us for guidance on your loved one’s requirements.  
 

 

Nominated Next of Kin  
A reminder to you all is that the latest guidance in the case of a Covid outbreak in the home is 
that we can only allow one nominated person per resident.  Please ensure you have liaised 
with family and have informed us who the nominated individual is, should we have another 
outbreak.  Thank you. 


